AQUINAS COLLEGE

TEACHING AND LEARNING COMMITTEE
                  Date: 13 June 2017
                  Time: 4.30pm
                 Venue: The College                                                                           
GOVERNORS PRESENT
Dr P Beatty, Mr B Hickey, Cllr T McGee, Mr A Martin, Mr C Poland, Dr A Smith and Mr D Pearson. 

Dr P Beatty in the Chair.

IN ATTENDANCE
Ms C Vitti 

(Vice Principal)

Mr T Conlon

Clerk to the Governing Body
1.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

There were no apologies for absence. 

2.
DECLARATION OF INTERESTS

Governors and Staff were asked to declare any interest, which they may have in any of the items on the Agenda for this meeting. No interests were declared. 

3.
COMMITTEE MINUTES 

The Minutes of the meeting held on 7 February 2017 copies of which had been circulated previously be approved and signed by the Chairperson as a correct record. 

4.
MATTERS ARISING FROM THE COMMITTEE MINUTES


There were no matters arising that were not covered on the Agenda.

5.
UPDATE ON A LEVEL REFORM

Ms Vitti introduced a paper “The Educational Landscape -SFCA Curriculum Conference – 24 
May 2017” that had been circulated prior to the meeting. The paper highlighted the issues that had 
been raised at the SFCA Curriculum Conference and covered the following areas:

i) Consequence of current reforms, ii) Curriculum preoccupations for colleges and iii) What are 
the implications for the college.

Ms Vitti highlighted the major implications for the college as follows:

a) Focus on knowing the new cohort in the next two years and on adjusting the Teaching, 
Learning and Assessment practices, where necessary.


b) Consider strategies to safeguard results of a weaker 2nd year cohort.


c) Understand the new accountability measures including the replacement for Raise on Line.


d) Carry out further work on synoptic assessment to support the changes to linear subjects and 
BTEC examined units.


e) Develop a marketing strategy which reflects changes in subject choices and consider offering 
some subjects ab initio to combat falling numbers.



f) Have a continued emphasis on supporting the most vulnerable students through pastoral, 
careers work and mental health initiative.

Cllr McGee asked if clarification had been received on what counts as good pass. Mr Pearson 
replied that grade 5 was a strong pass and grade 4 a standard pass. Mr Hickey added that from a 
secondary school perspective grade 4 is a pass but grade 5 is what schools will be judged on.

Dr Smith asked what was the uptake for English and Maths at A level and are students being put 
off by a more rigorous GCSE. Mr Pearson replied that last year 300 students applied to study 
Maths 
compared to 230 this year. He added that in English there had been a reduction in the 
number of students studying English Language and an increase in those studying English 
Literature but it is not a major concern at the moment. Dr Smith asked if there had been a 
narrowing of the curriculum by reducing to three subjects, plus a reduction in English and 
Maths. Mr Pearson replied although we haven’t made any voluntary cuts to the offer, if the 
college needed to make savings in the future it may affect the more marginalised subjects.

A discussion took place on the implications of EBacc. Ms Vitti advised Governors that the uptake 
of EBacc was set to rise from 75% at the end of 2020 to 90% by 2025. Mr Pearson advised 
Governors that more students are studying a language in secondary schools but this has not 
filtered through to the college. Dr Beatty asked if the EBacc became the standard would A levels 
suffer. Mr Hickey replied that EBacc at GCSE does not really exist as a qualification, it is a 
combination of subjects. Mr Pearson added that secondary schools in the past tried to find 
subjects students can pass and offered vocational subjects and that the EBacc was an attempt to 
raise academic standards. 

Dr Beatty asked if there was a difficulty in predicting grades for students entering Higher 
Education. Cllr McGee felt that universities were changing what they need, he gave the example 
of a student with good A levels and wanted to study medicine but it was felt that they would not 
be suitable to become a doctor. Mr Pearson added that for medicine a student needed A level 
chemistry and that whilst some students were studying four subjects the college did not receive 
funding for the fourth 
subject. Dr Beatty asked if the college needed to look for additional 
funding. Mr Pearson replied that with over 2000 students the college can cope with some students 
doing a fourth subject. 

Ms Vitti advised Governors that nationally there was concern about mental well being and a need 
to focus on pastoral support. Stress is natural but it needs to be managed. Staff are helping 
students to cope with the pressure of examinations and are working with L6 students to minimise 
stress. Mr Pearson added that in U6 students have more time because of the reduction down to 
three subjects. There is a need to teach students the skill of dealing with stress and to become 



more independent.

Mr Pearson reminded Governors that from September 2017 all subjects will be linear. Mr Hickey 
asked if there had been any change in the offers that students are receiving from universities.      
Mr Pearson replied that there has been an increase in the number of unconditional offers that are 
being made and that there is more competition for places now. Cllr McGee said that he knew of a 
case where a person had a degree and now wanted to go on a management course, in determining 
whether or not the person was suitable the employers referred back to their A level results. 

Mr Pearson advised Governors that for the next meeting of the committee he would look at the 
examination results and see how many students had received an unconditional offer.
6.
IN YEAR PROGRESSION – QUALITY REVIEW

Ms Vitti introduced a paper “Report on In-Year Progress for Curriculum Subjects” that had been 
circulated prior to the meeting. Ms Vitti added that in the Autumn Term the Quality Review 
process had begun and in the Spring Term there had been followed up. In future years the college 
would look at the data from assessments and mock examinations.
The paper covered the following:

i) Courses that were a cause for concern:

Archaeology, Biology GCSE, Economics, Further Maths, A2 Level Maths and Media.  

ii) Subjects that are being closely monitored:

Geology and Geography, Computing, Government and Politics, Music Physics and Philosophy.

iii) High Performing subjects

Cllr McGee asked what criteria is there for someone to take Further Maths at A level. Mr Pearson replied that an A/A* was needed at GCSE and that the College would accept anything above a grade 7 as A*. He added that if a student wanted to study Further Maths the college would agree whilst other colleges would only allow the most able students to follow that course of study. 

Mr Pearson advised Governors that if any subject's results are in the bottom 10 - 25% the college would need to justify this to Governors and compare how this faired with other colleges. Mr Hickey asked for clarification on what ALPS showed. Mr Pearson replied that it is about progress and value added from GCSE to A level. He added that it addressed the issues that Governors need to be aware of and it shows the impact of the strategies employed by the college.

Cllr McGee added that from September 2017 all subjects will be linear.

7.
COMMITTEE TERMS OF REFERENCE

A copy of the current Teaching and Learning Committee Terms of Reference had been circulated 
to all members prior to the meeting. After a full discussion it was agreed that no changes needed 
to be made.

8.
CURRICULUM ISSUES

Mr Pearson advised Governors that from September 2017 Archaeology would not be offered and 
Philosophy would no be offered as an A level. The more able students, approximately 100 would be 
offered stretch and challenge to include French, Philosophy, Further Maths at AS level or a FSMQ 
module. Dr Smith asked how were the students identified. Mr Pearson replied that the college try 
to identify the students at the Welcome days prior to when they start. Italian is currently offered at 
AS and A2 but from September 2017 it will be offered as a GCSE and a legacy A2. 


Mr Pearson advised Governors that the number of students taking Languages, Drama and Music 
has reduced. The college are developing a marketing strategy to try and increase the take up of 
these subjects.


Cllr McGee left the meeting whilst this item was being discussed.

9.
ANY OTHER BUSINESS

Mr Pearson advised Governors that this would be Mr Poland's last meeting because he was 
leaving the college to enrol on a Phd course at Queens College in Belfast from September 2017.

The Governors thanked Mr Poland for his contribution to the committee and wished him all the 
best in his new appointment.

10.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING
The next meeting to be held on Tuesday 3 October 2017 at 4.30pm, subject to the Calendar of Meetings being agreed by the Governing Body at its meeting on 27 June 2017.

Signed ____________________


Date __________________



Chairperson
